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p.m. on Saturday at Bryant
Field and will be open to any
fraternity members and stu­
dents of Bryant College, both to
participate and spectate. Also
on the agenda are a fifty-yard
dash, a distance run and a blue­
berry pie-eating contest, that
promises to be no less than
hilarious.

The next meeting will be held
March 28 at 3 p.m. in the Stu­
dent Lounge. The lounge is lo­
cated above the bookstore. A
guest speaker will be present
at the meeting and all new and
prospective members are asked
to arrive early in order to have
their sign-up papers processed.
Preparations will be made for
the forthcoming banquet.

Mr. Baldanzi is being brought
to Bryant by Dr. Sol Lebovitz
as part of the Bryant College
Speaker Series. He will speak
to the public at large at seven
in the evening in the Student
Activities Building Auditorium.
Mr. Baldanzi is one of the lead­
ers of the AFL-CIO.

Numerous Track and Field
Events along with a pingpong
ball throw will be held at 1 

The “Mr. Bryant” candidates
will be required to answer ques­
tions on Bryant life, current
events, and personal opinions.
They will also be quizzed in the
areas of comedy situations and
definitions. As in the past, the
judging will take place in the
gym at 7:00 p.m. and is open to
the public.

All in all, the weekend adds
up to be one you won’t want
to miss. Tickets may be ob­
tained from any brother of Tau
Epsilon. And remember . . .
watch next week’s ARCHWAY
for pictures of the Mr. Bryant
candidates.

The sisters of Kappa Delta
Kappa will sponsor an unusual
weekend dance on Saturday
night, March 30. Highlighting

At the March 14 meeting of
the WAF George Walden was
elected to the office of Vice-
President and Mary Dupont
was installed as the new Secre­
tary.

the evening will be a “Mini­
Cycle Rebellion.” Participants
(esteemed male members of the
Bryant College Faculty) will
mount children’s tricycles and
run a relay race in the gym.

Trustees’ Room
Faculty House

Experienced Sailors
Invited

The Yankee Motor Inn will
provide an amiable atmosphere
for the Awards Dance on Friday
night. The dance, featuring
The Outcasts, will be held from
8:30 p.m. until midnight, with
an admission charge of $3 per
couple. The high point of the
evening will be the presentation
of the trophy to Mr. Bryant
1968.

During the past few weeks
the brothers of Tau Epsilon
have been working extremely
hard in preparation for their
upcoming weekend of March
28, 29, and 30. Traditionally, the
judging will be held on Thurs­
day evening, March 28, with a
semi-formal dance scheduled
for Friday eve at the Yankee
Motor Inn.

day pageant will take place in
three cities: New York, Wash­
ington, D.C., and Palm Beach,
Florida. The national winner
will receive a trip to Europe, a
new car, $5,000 in expenses, and
$10,000 in scholarship. The
winner is based on the “ideal”
college girl which includes schol­
arship, campus leadership, poise
and personality, beauty, home­
making, sports minded, fashion,
and community minded.

PHI EPSILON PI FRATER­
NITY would like to wish Carol
the best of luck, success, and
happiness for the pageant and
her future endeavors. No mat­
ter what happens, Carol is our
“College Queen” winner.

escorted Mr. Massenet around
the campus as
sented Bryant
taping.

French Consul General
Speaks At Bryant

The Honorable Jacques Mas­
senet, French Consul General at
Boston, was the guest of Bryant
College on March 19. Mr.
Massenet came to Bryant by
way of and through the co­
operation of Mrs. Majorie Vinal,
director of the World Affairs
Council in Rhode Island. Mrs.
Vinal has brought a number of
prominent speakers to Bryant
in the past and has worked hard
in trying to bring the “news”
to Bryant. The bringing of
Jacques Massenet to Rhode Is­
land by the World Affairs Coun­
cil was to the benefit of both
Bryant and Rhode Island Col­
lege. Mr. Massenet’s itinerary
for March 19 included scheduled
speaking engagements at Bry­
ant and Rhode Island College,
as well as the taping of a radio
program at the WJAR studios
in downtown Providence.

On Tuesday,
4:00 p.m. Mr. George Baldanzi,
President of the International
Textile Union, will speak to the
members of the World Affairs
Forum. The meeting will be
held in the Assembljr Room of
the Student Activities Building.
James Gibney and Bill Doherty
will escort Mr. Baldanzi around
the campus.

MONDAY, MARCH 25 3:00 P.M
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Carol Murawski: Semi Finalist
jn The Miss Rhode Island
College Queen Pageant

By Danny Koojoolian

On November 3, 1967, Miss
Carol Murawski won the title
f “Miss Mardi Gras” sponsored

PHI EPSILON PI, FRA­
TERNITY. It seemed as though
it was yesterday that she won
the title. Carol represented Phi
Sigma Nu fraternity and Sigma
Iota Xi sorority. Carol’s next
step at the time was to enter
the preliminary contest to the
Miss Rhode Island College
Queen Pageant. Her resume and
her photograph were sent to the
national headquarters in New
York City. Each year hundreds
of applications are sent to the
nationals, and in return the na­
tional judges choose 10 girls
from each state to become a
semi-finalist. Carol became one
of the ten girls. Her next step
is to fill out a six page applica­
tion form, write two essays, and
submit with the application two
color photos. Then the national
judges in New York City will
select one from the ten girls to
become Miss Rhode Island Col­
lege Queen for 1968.

It Carol wins the title, she
be leaving on June 8, 1968,

for the national contest. The 10-

Mr. Massenet consented to
speak to two scheduled classes
on the morning of the 19th at
Bryant. At 9:00 a.m. he spoke
to Dr. Lebovitz’s comparative
government class, and at 10:00
a.m.  to Mr. Jolley’s western
civilization class. At 11:00 a.m.
he was the guest of the faculty
at the Faculty Dining Room.
Mr. Massenet then proceeded to
Rhode Island College where he
spoke to Dr. Herbert Winter’s
2:00 p.m. class.

Ron Clave and John Angelone

rtjESDAY, MAR. 26
8:00 P.M.
HEAR MR.

gE0RGE BALDANZI
President, United
Textile Workers

of America

Student Activities
AUDITORIUM

By Robert J. Baruch
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student election on April 24, will
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Choice '68: Your Contribution
back or repudiate the President
in his efforts towards the war
in Vietnam.

The much repeated statement
of the mess made by those that
came before us may come to a
head in the upcoming primary
when students attempt to prove
that the American political sys­
tem is way off base in its
methods.

You, the student, here at Bry­
ant College are an integral part
of this program, and your par­
ticipation is essential. You can
have the opportunity of helping
to choose the next president of
the United States and help in
demonstrating the consensus on
the war by voting on April 24.
Between this time and the week
before the elections, on and off
campus information will be pre­
sented to you to aid in prepar­
ing for this most important
event.

SAILING TEAM
MEETING

MONDAY, MARCH 25
3:00 P.M.
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c/o The Archway
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Providence, R. I. 02906

.Richard K. Hurst

.William Nicolo

With this issue, a new column makes its appearance —
Campus Comment, written by Archway staff member Mark
Schwartz. And as some new columns have a tendency to be con­
troversial, Mr. Schwartz’s inclusion for this week is no exception —
Should men be allowed in women’s dorm rooms and vice versa?

The interesting thing about the results of Schwartz’s poll was
that everyone was in favor of it, and, as I had expected, the
majority of the students who expressed a positive answer to the
question were freshmen, two of whom just entered last January.
As you’ll notice, everyone said more or less that Bryant students
being of college age are old enough to conduct their personal
affairs themselves, and should be allowed this privilege (or right,
depending on how you see it.)

When I was a freshman, I too thought students were mature
enough for this, but around Bryant, it doesn’t take too long to
see that it “just, ain’t so.” Any upper classman worth his 3 or
better classification number knows what would happen if the
women could visit in the dorm rooms of the men — WOW! If
students “make out,” in dorm lounge areas with 50 people watch­
ing them, can you imagine what would happen in a private room?

Needless to say, the administration has an interest in this
question, and I had discussions with Deans Castronovo and Smith.
Their reasons against opposite-sex room-visitation can be divided
into three main points:

a. It is not physically possible due to the setup of Bryant
dorms (i.e. rest rooms, three residents per room etc.)

b. Allowing such activity is an invasion of the rights of the
other resident (s) of the room and neighbors in
rooms.

c. There are moral implications.
Many students felt that “all the others” do it, but as

Smith pointed out, “all the others” don’t do it. There are
other considerations to be taken. As long as you reside in a
College residence hall, this institution is charged by our parents
with responsibility for us. Because of this burden of responsi­
bility, the College has the right to make any rules and regula­
tions which it feels are required to carry out this duty in a
responsible manner. Besides, when you’re at home, do you enter­
tain your girl or boy friend in your bedroom?

And if there are no social or academic advantages to insti­
tuting such a plan, why should it be done? The burden of proof
is on those individuals who feel it should be permitted.
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Assistant Editor

Business and Office Manager ...

Student Senate Representative

Administration Reporter -------

Sports Editor---------------------

Circulation Manager------------- 
Feature Story Editor ------------------------ ----- ----- ....JKenneth Culp

Photography Department .William May, Donna Marcinek,
James Doura, Mary Kilpeck

Feature Staff ... Roy J. Dempsey, Charles Falk, Robert J. Baruch,
Steven Lander, Mark B. Schwartz.

General Staff Robert Costa, John Hanhauser, Lee James, Anne
Lamoriello, Lawrence Lipton, Edward J. O’Neill, Alan
Sher, Mark Stern, George F. Walden, Carolyn Zedda,
Barry Sapurstein, William Fitch, Jerry P. Sager, Larry
Greenman, William Mitchell.

ARCHWAY STAFF FOR 1967-1968
Co-Editors in Chief Marvin Friedman, Virginia Robinson

Associate Editor --------- ------------ -- -------------------- Kenneth Culp

Campus Comment
By Mark Schwartz 

Assistant Editor
Editor-in-Chief, Marvin prf

man, has announced that h
Editorial Board has appoinAe
Richard Hurst to the pOsfC*
Assistant Editor. Hurst I
been with the Archway stl8
since January 1966. During thi
time he has served as th
paper’s representative to th6
Student Senate, and most
cently has been a feature wrifo
and worked on the layout and
pasteup division of the paper>

Editorial and Business Offices, Student Activities Building
Bryant College, Providence, Rhode Island

Member: Member:
Intercollegiate Press Associated Collegiate Press

Dear Rick, March 11, 1968

to the debate between LaFont y°“r ai’ticle re,ativa

appeared in the Archway on Mareh Wyself which
you on the accuracy of the report ’ con&ratulate
myself more clearly in y0Ur article thn reco^ize
whmh appeared in the Jnl 1 dld in the article

Once again, congratulate J bruaiY 28.
ards of reporting. S‘ KeeP UP the best stand-

Sincerely yours,

oiXE“Sdr1’' <M11"
n’ Cathohc Center

■■ .1^ «nnpn House” policy
A sampling of opinions concern1"^ h stu(lent had given an

was taken from various students. E. c this
impromtu statement. All of the s vjews from Bryant
question agreed with the policy. Here are some views

StU<1 ^SITING HOURS SHOULD BE ALLOWED IN
DORMITORIES FOR THE OPPOSITE SEX

Sheila Greenberg—Bryant Hall: bJ b itted to have
The residents of Bryant College should Pem

students of the opposite sex in their rooms at c ‘ d tQ be
hours. When one reaches the college level, he is student
an independent and responsible individual. Allow g
a greater amount of freedom will enable him to prove tha he
is a responsible individual and a credit to the college Sensible
and mature behavior is necessary to achieve the pimlege of < g
persons of the opposite sex in the rooms of the men s an
dormitories. By granting such permission to the student body
of Bryant, each student will be given a fair chance to display
his sense of responsibility and maturity.
David Schemer—Gardner Hall:’71 BA

In many colleges throughout the United States, both males and
females are allowed to visit each other in their dormitory rooms.
Bryant College has never made an effort to try this and they
should. A few streets from Bryant College is Brown University,
R.I.S.D., and various others who have made it a practice to allow
the opposite sex to visit the dormitories during certain hours.
If these college students have this privilege, then why shouldn t
the students at Bryant be treated equal to their neighboring Col­
leges and Universities.

Bryant College with its “poor social life,” should allow the
students to visit the opposite sex at their dormitories because the
poor facilities at the school make it quite hard for both male and
female to get together. The administration at Bryant College
should realize that students in college are ADULTS and should
be treated as such. The Bryant administration should also realize
that it is “1968”, not “1863”; they should change the school with
the times.
Will Hill—Gardner Hall: ’70 BA

I feel that women students should be allowed in the men’s
dorms and vice versa. An “open House” system is now being used
in colleges throughout the country. I feel that the students are
mature enough to undertake the responsibility if such a system
were instituted at Bryant.
John C. Kaloyanides—Gardner Hall: ’72 BA

An “open house” system is being used by many colleges and
universities throughout the United States without tragic results.
On the other hand, it insures greater campus unity. To divide
the sexes is immature on the part of the Administration. They
seem to underestimate the maturity of the average Bryant student
Harvey Halsband—Gardner Hall: ’70 B

The college student of today is more mature in every aspect
of college life. Yes, females should be allowed in men’s dormitories-
however the Administration has been against this aspect of college
hfe In achieving education today, one must not be confined by
rigid rules and regulations.. This is why we should allow females
in men s dormitories and vice versa.
Christine Victoria ’72 BA

The issue of allowing male visitors in women’s dormitories
and vice versa is the source of bitter dispersion. Here in Provi
dence alone, all the major colleges grant students this right I

sxs “"xr.ttS' r “»”=.*»
banned. The liberty to call on eo-eT'student54’1011011 5hC>Uid be
license. Here is where the problem its, graduate to

Letter to the Editor . . .
UNIVERSITY OF RHODE ISLAND

KINGSTON
Office of the Catholic Chaplain

Recent Interview
Held On The
Municipal
Internship
Program

By Mark Schwartz
There are many internship

programs offered at Bryant Col-
lege—Pell and Tiernan Intern­
ship, the Rhode Island General
Assembly Internship Program-
but the only one offering com­
pensation is the Municipal In­
ternship Program which is pre­
sented during the summer. The
program extends from June to
September. During this time
the student has an opportunity
to participate in the activities
of the city government. His job
may take him to an urban re­
newal field office or to the main
branch of the Providence Police
Department.

Roy Dempsey had inquired
for and received a position inaD
Urban Renewal field office- Th?
field office was located ®
Broadway and was responsij
for an urban renewal proF
area that occupied some
families. Roy Dempsey w°r
with two girls from Rbo e
land College as well as a
dent from Brown Uni^* '
The four students workw
rectly with the field o^ice aJ
Each’ of them was f1Vf n ji
assignment at the begins>
the summer. The aSS1^flS fs
that was given to B°y
collect, collate, and en
into books. He went 1
urban renewal project a* I.
obtained data from r st$ Ij
in that area. One such Q j, .
that was asked of |j
was “What ideas do y^|
that may improve °r
the area?” . f

Roy Dempsey’s
ment was to go to t e
tistics Section of a nllire^. I
Office Building and
many illegitimate .p tP
recorded from the a JU
five preceding yeais-• of ’J

He received a sa
weekly and enjoye I
very much, and qu° ’ gowjj
who is interested m 4
ment or a specific P 1
government shou
this job.”

the archway
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Viewpoint: Bits and Pieces
By Bob Baruch

Horse Change in
Mid-Stream

It was only two years ago when various student groups
around the country gained notoriety as dupes and scoundrels for
their position in a war that very few people knew about, includ­
ing your reporter. It began in Berkeley, on Viet Nam day and
was headed by a young college graduate already well indoc­
trinated into the tenets of revolutionary communism. Naturally,
anyone who protested against anything at this time, was un­
justly branded as a commy. Two significant events that have
occured over the past two weeks have led many to believe that a
complete turn around has occurred in the general attitude of the
nation. First, occurring was an editorial appearing unauthored in
the New York Times (when an editorial appears unauthored, it
generally means that the entity of the paper itself is the speaker
in the writing). For the first time since the Tonkin Gulf incident
on August 4, 1964, the Times has taken a firm stand against the
war. The second incident was a demonstration last week in
front of the Sheraton-Biltmore in Providence, where Vice-Presi­
dent Humphrey was addressing a regional democratic convention.
Most students were protesting against the war in Vietnam or
domestic race problems, whereas two years ago the majority of
demonstrators were those in favor of the war. These incidents
when considered together, reflect a major obstacle to economic
and political stability in our country. If our position is wrong
(and if the will of the majority proves this theory out) then it
is high time that the administration take heed to the will and
change their strategy soon.

The Rape of Bryant
College

Since moving to college hill, Bryant has been forced to be
the victim of the local aristocracy. For years students, faculty
and administration, alike have been caught in a vice grip between
the local gentry and Brown University. That God of educational
tradition around the block has been busily enhancing twisted
ideas in our community concerning the true identity of the modern
college student. Poor little Bryant being different from the gar­
gantuan lumox around the corner still must continue fighting
the ridicule from the surrounding countryside for merely being
natural. On the other side of the coin are our beloved neighbors;
with their noses too high to tie their shoes, they seem too busy
to stop stifling the progress and agility of this institution. With
our growing affluence, more and more students have sought trans­
portation to their school by car, and yet, for many it would be
better to park in a lot on the other side of the city and take a
bus. Weekly, it becomes a game for the many commuters of Bryant
College — when will quota day be for our beloved men in blue?
Traffic restrictions placed upon our campus are unjust, and we
have little choice but to accept it with resignation, for the aris­
tocracy is pulling the strings. Adding insult to the injury al­
ready placed upon the students, the faculty has been adding their
licks too. To avoid the consequences dolled out by our harassers,
many have sought refuge on the campus, teacher parking lots.
This illegal, yet obvious respite from the onslaught of our pup­
peteers has been lopped away with one mighty blow. In escaping
the terror, we were hit with greater consequences. Our pocket­
books and our tempers are being forced to the breaking point.
When will someone recognize our plight and become the good
Samaritan?

Funeral Music
It has always been an unwritten rule in society to allow indi­

viduals to ‘peddle their wares/ Here, too, at Bryant College, this
stalwart of our society has its outlet. To perform what you can
do best — that is what I believe the purpose of our program of
extracurricula activities has been established for. Bryant offers a
pretty wide variety of activities; however, the area of modern,
popular music occupies a void. In order to circumvent this missing
link in the Bryant chain of activities, various groups of individuals
have united for the sole purpose of making music, or so they
claim. Last weekend I had the misfortune to be at a gathering
where one of these groups was playing. I must admit that their
desire to make music is commendable, but their ability to make
music leaves the eardrum shattered. Possibly with some practice
and a few lessons they might be able to achieve a proprietary
command in music among the many student functions around
campus.

Draft Exemptions For
Peace Corps Volunteers?

By Stephen Russo
Volunteers for the Peace Corps are not given exemptions

from the draft. They serve their country in a “social service”
rather than a military service, but are still eligible for drafting
after two years.

One argument offered in defense of this policy is that many
would-be draftees may elude this possibility by volunteering for
the Peace Corps.

Advocates of Peace Corps exemptions retaliate with the fact
that a high standard of selectivity is used in choosing volunteers.
Many men now serving their country in the military would not
qualify for the Peace Corps.

This problem poses a serious question to the draft-eligible
men of our country. And a serious answer seems to be in order.

Is the only way to serve a country and prove your love for
that country fighting your enemies? Or, can a man prove this
love in another way? The other way seems to be some type of
“social service.”

In my opinion, the Peace Corps volunteer should not be
exempted from the draft. But, his two years of service to his
country should be some how credited towards his obligation to
defend and protect his homeland.

Any man, who is a man, would not hesitate to defend his
wife, family, or girl, no matter what the risk to him, if there
were a present and pressing danger. A man whose wife is at­
tacked would not consider a danger to himself as a deterrent in
protecting her.

The threat of the Viet Nam war may not seem so present
and pressing as the above example — but IT IS I

A “social service” such as the Peace Corps may fulfil partially
a man’s duty but, does he fulfil his obligation to the one’s he loves?

By Steven Lander

By Steven Lander
“Get to class early to make sure you get a seat.” This

used to be a joke around campus, but like so many other
things on this campus it has become reality. There are too
many classes where the number of students exceed the
number of seats. The first few days of classes some teachers
had so many extra students some big switches had to be
made. Even in classes where there are enough seats most
teachers have more than they can handle. The students
(maybe even the teachers) are wondering what happened.

The elective sheets which had to be in last Friday, for the
second time, has been a favorite topic of conversation around
campus lately. What are the gripes? The main gripes are
that there are not enough courses offered and the teachers
are not announced with the course announcement.

The first thought coming to the student’s mind is that if
the teachers were listed with the announcement of the
courses, some would be oversubscribed and others would be
empty. However, explanations from reliable sources say that
teachers are not assigned to courses until after they see the
number that sign-up for it. Is this really a good excuse?
How do officials at other colleges manage to announce in
advance, who is teaching a course? As far as the number
of electives offered, our institution has made great advances
by adding three new courses to the “small” list the student
now has to choose from. Funny it took some pressure to get
them! What courses would you add? Some have suggested
courses related to the business field and even some courses
in religion.

Will the administration’s proposal for a two-day reading
period be accepted by the student senate? The administra­
tion orginally offered only a one-day reading period. When
the student senate heard this they proposed the following:

May 15 — Out at 12 Noon
May 16 and 17 — Reading Day’s
May IS and 10 — (Weekend)
May 20 and 21 — Exams
May 22 — Reading Day
May 23 and 24 — Exams
May 25 and 20 — Reading Days (Weekend)
May 28 — Exams and Conflicts

Following the Student Senate proposal, the administration
offered an additional day, May 16.

As I see it we should not only receive the two extra days
before exams begin, but we also should have Wednesday
during the week of exams for study. A student might, if the
scheduling of exams is anything like it was last semester,
have two exams Monday, two on Tuesday, and two on Wed­
nesday. Three or four in two days is hard enough to handle
without some relief between exams. For many this little
extra time may mean the difference of passing a course or
failing a course, staying in school or flunking out.

LET’S HEAR YOUR OPINIONS!

Letter to the
Editor . . .
401 Wampanoag Trail
Riverside, Rhode Island
March 19, 1968

President
Bryant College
Faculty Federation
154 Hope Street
Providence, Rhode Island

Dear Sir:
As a graduate of Bryant Col­

lege of Business Administra­
tion, Class of 1961, I appeal to
you to reconsider the general
statements made by the Bryant
College Faculty Federation in
paid advertisements which have- -
appeared recently in local news­
papers regarding “temporary
teachers” at Johnson & Wales
Junior College of Business.

Perhaps a more thorough in­
vestigation of my credentials
would reveal that as a tem­
porary teacher I am not an “un­
qualified person.” I should be
pleased to answer any of your
questions regarding my educa­
tional preparation and my work
experience.

Very truly yours,
Manuel Pimentel, Jr.

MPJ:jg
cc: E. Gardner Jacobs

President, Bryant College

Lionel H. Mercier, Dean
School of Business Teacher
Education
Editor, Archway

The following appeared in the
Providence Journal 3-18-68:

Open Letter to the
Citizens of Rhode

Island
We publicly censure the un­

professional action of Mr.
Morris J. Gaebe, Vice President,
for dismissing the majority of
the full-time faculty members
at Johnson & Wales Junior Col­
lege because of their courage­
ous stand in demanding profes­
sional recognition.

Mr. Gaebe has arbitrarily re­
placed these dedicated men and
women with temporary person­
nel of lesser academic back­
ground and experience.

Therefore, this action, in our
opinion, has placed the academic
standards of the college in
great jeopardy.

We urge you to communicate
your feelings on this matter in
writing to Mr. Gaebe as soon
as possible.

Bryant College Faculty
Federation

Beta Sigma Omicron
Will Hold a

CAKE SALE
at

Almac’s — Bristol, R. I.
Sat., March 23

10:00 A.M.-4:00 P.M.
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SIDELIG HTS
TAU EPSILON

By Jack Gular
The Brothers of Tau Epsilon would like to welcome our new

brothers who made it through pledging. They are Bruce Beach,
Hugh Boynton, Tom Faber, Wayne Grandage, Gary Hopkins, and
Paul Johnson.

Mr. Bryant Week-End is coming soon; it will be held March
28, 29, and 30. Beginning on Thursday the 28 will be the judging
of candidates chosen by the sororities. On the preceding night
our Mr. Bryant semi-formal dance will be held at the Rhode Island
Yankee, directly across from the airport oft: Route 95 South.
Saturday afternoon at 1:00 down at the Bryant Field will begin
our Track and Field Events for all fraternities, sororities, and in­
dependents. Following this afternoon affair our sisters of Kappa
Delta Kappa will hold their annual Mini-Cycle Rebellion in the
Bryant gym.

Congratulations to Tau Epsilon for beating TEP at basketball
with a score of 49 to 23.

PHI EPSILON PI
By Harry Hoopis

The brothers of Phi Epsilon Pi would like to congratulate Cindy
on becoming Miss Bryant for 1968 and thank her for the great
job she did. Congratulations are also in order for Phi Sigma Nu
on the excellent job they did in presenting the Miss Bryant Pageant
and Coronation Ball.

Our basketball team seems headed for a better year than last
year (if that’s possible) as it has pulled together this season.
I would like to say that the brothers did a fantastic job in their
basketball game last week. Our bowling team seems headed for
greater heights as it has two new members. Their names are
Steve Babigian and Harry Hoopis and if you don’t think they’re
definite assets to the team, just ask them. On a sadder note, after
his record-breaking 90, Bill Doherty has resigned from the bowling
team and will now concentrate on throwing around men in white
coats and black belts. Well, that’s all for now except QUACK!
QUACK! Congratulations to Danny Koojoolian on being chosen
best pledge.
KAPPA TAU ~
RECENT NEWS THAT MUST BE SHARED

By Stu Springer
Jim Rabb—has put his foot down with Kathy—but his hand in

his pocket.
Doug Krupt—was one of five (voted by female) to receive a

scholarship and write his thesis on “100 Reasons for How I Became
a Failure.”

Rich Sardella—was chosen best man at Aniela’s wedding. Rich
will make it a “threesome” as he will honeymoon with the couple
as a “butler” and “matradee.”

Joe & Danny—rumors have it that Joe will begin a story and
Danny can finish it by adding all the necessary odds and ends.

Last Friday the Brothers celebrated St. Patrick’s Day. Customs
were appropriate by the glory-ridden “few.” The party was a
great success and special thanks are extended to “Lords of the
Manor,” Walt and Jimmy.

Congratulations to Richard A. Boulds on his recent engagement
to Cheryll Gerard. Arrangements are being made for a honey­
moon on the shores of Narragansett Bay. Customs and spasmatic
reactions are the virtues that only these two could stand. “A
FINE COUPLE”!

Arrangements for pledge formal are being performed by Dave
Marmelstein, Jerry Cerce, and Jim Wolk,

K.T. was victorious over T.E. by a score of 45-73. It was Kappa
Tau’s second victory. A team effort was a necessity against a fine
T.E. team.

Barry Switzer—rumors are coming in that Barry is contempla­
ting a pinning to that little “blond girl.” Confusion begins when
you try to figure out just WHAT “little blond girl”? (Welcome
to the frat, Barry.)

Upon graduation from Bryant, Mr. Stu (Pigmy) Springer will
be leaving for Africa to start his own fraternity among people his
own size.

BETA SIGMA CHI
Congratulations to Phi Sig and SIX for sponsoring another fine

weekend on Bryant’s campus, and a “Thank You” to our Miss
Bryant candidate, Andrea Mullen, for doing an outstanding job.

Rumors are going around the union that Paul Goldstein is well
and living in Charlesfield dormitory. Al Shaw is still in school,
also.

Last week on the court, BETA lost a heart-breaker to Chi Gam
in the closing seconds by two points. We have been having a little
difficulty since the dunk shot was ruled out of college competition,
but we came back that Thursday afternoon with a 27-15 win over
AO. Check your schedule for our next game.

We had a great party last weekend, but only after Marty came
to the conclusion that there is no girl at Bryant who is deserving
of his company. Thanks for the use of the apartment. This is
what BETA has been doing; who cares what the aristocrats and
peons are up to.

SIGMA LAMBDA THETA
THETA’S Pledge Formal will highlight the weekend for all the

Theta girls. We hope that everyone invited will have a groovy
time. Entertainment will be provided by the fabulous “Bridge”.

Keep trying, girls. Basketball is still in full swing.
Congratulations, Joyce, you surely deserved that Clutz trophy.

Keep up the good work; you just might win it again next week.
We are proud to announce Brian “Stud” Alkon as Theta’s candi­

date for Mr. Bryant. Best of luck, Brother, we’re ready to give
you full support.

JLM & JMO’C, only 36 more days ’til Hell Night. Best Wishes
and enjoy your freedom w'hile it lasts.

What will Dennis say when he discovers that H D has really
won Margaret’s heart? “Best Wishes to the Happy Couple!”

Best Wishes to our sister Andrea on her recent pinning to Jeff!

BETA SIGMA OMICRON
Congratulations to the girls who were sworn in as sisters of

Beta Sigma Omicron last Friday night at the Castle in Bristol. It
was an exciting night, not only for the pledges and the sisters,
but for our brothers of Alpha Omicron who are now Phi Epsilon
Pi, a national fraternity. Good going, brothers! The best of luck
to you.

} Congratulations to the best pledge of 1968, Joanne Dorval, and
the worst pledge of 1968, Cindy “Miss Bryant” Perillo.

Congratulations to the new officers:
Elaine Paliotta—President
Linda Renzulli—Vice President
Linda Diluccio—Secretary
Joanne Dorval—Treasurer
Adele Mattos—Pledgemistress
Sue Masse—Assistant Pledgemistress
Barbara Perreault—Historian
Joanne Botta—Athletic Director, Sergeant-at-Arms
Linda Sherman—Chaplain—AMEN!!!!

TAU KAPPA EPSILON
Last Friday night the brothers of Tau Kappa Epsilon had a

fabulous party in Taunton, Mass. We’re sure everyone who came
had a great time.

TKE suffered its first loss to KT on the court. The game started
out with TKE having a six-point lead. But as the game went on,
KT captured the lead and kept it throughout the game. The team
was sparked with the same great shots made by Alzi, Travis,
Goose, String, Randy, Tokyo, and Jet. We hope the game will turn
out different in the finals.

In two weeks the pledge formal will be held at the Hearthstone
Motor Inn. The pledges will have their formal initiation and the
four top officers for next year will have their installation. The
newly elected officers are Prytanis, Gary McDonald, Epiprytanis,
Roger Hatch; Grammateus, Travis Doering; and Crysophyleus,
Rich Tranchida.

TKE would like to wish TE luck on their “Mr. Bryant Week­
end.” We would like to congratulate Charley “Lad” De Grace for
being chosen as our “Mr. Bryant” candidate. The Canucks should
be real proud of you, Lad. Good Luck!!!

DELTA SIGMA CHI
The Sisters of Delta Sigma Chi proudly announce that Dave

Hansen is our Mr. Bryant candidate. Good luck next Thursday,
Dave. We know you’ll do a good job, and we’re behind you all
the way.

The team is getting ready for the track and field events next
Saturday. Good luck Wackey, Sandpebble, Schoonie, Rosie, Licky,
and Roe. Betsy, are you ready for the pie eating contest?

Plans for the Pledge Formal are already under way. It will be
good to have some of the old sisters back again—O’B, Carla,
Phyllis, and JoAnne.

The Sisters of DEX wish TE and KDK much success in their
Mr. Bryant weekend.

SIGMA IOTA XI
Congratulations Cindy from the sisters of Sigma Iota Xi on

becoming Miss Bryant—1968! We would also like to commend the
other candidates on a job well-done. Special thanks go to our
brothers for the help and support they gave us with our dance.

Congratulations go to our pledges for making it through the two
weeks of pledging and our final ritual Monday night. We are all
very proud of you!

Basketball season is here again. Good Luck to our team. We
know you will do well.

Congratulations to Priscilla on getting pinned to T. D. at Spring­
field College. We’re all looking forward to meeting him at the
pledge formal.

(Continued on Page 5)

BIC Fine Point
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Despite
fiendish torture

dynamic BiC Duo
writes first time,

everytime!
Bic’s rugged pair of

Stick pens wins again
in unending war

against ball-point
skip, clog and smear.

Despite horrible
punishment by mad

scientists, bic still
writes first time, every
time. And no wonder.
Bic’s “Dyamite” Ball

is the hardest metal
made, encased in a

solid brass nose cone.
Will not skip, clog
or smear no matter

what devilish abuse
is devised for them

by sadistic students.
Get the dynamic
bic Duo at your

campus store now.
WATERMAN-BIC PEN CORP.

MILFORD. CONN.

'BIC Medium Point 19$

We Carry a
Complete Range of

W. H. McLaughlin
Division

1 Governor Street
Providence, R. I.

Tel. 861-6663
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CHl GAMMA IOTA

placed SmnkrT v°k^ to announce that Bob Williams has re-
We would nlcn ri ° 2nS°V as Chi Gam’s Number 1 Soul Brother.
Contest. hke t0 Wish Bob the best of luck in the Mr. Bryant

added ana+k basketball team is once again in win city. The team
Phi Sig r Wln ° ^be*r undefeated string with a victory over

coveWrZ^1'5^01’" that William “Rocks” Martin will soon re-
ChauffnuT mu 1 n.ess* ^r‘ Martin has hired Dotty as his personal
and Tn 1S a S6arch party out for A1 Levis- Tony D’Uva
“Bnllv w ln? have declared themselves champions of the
ni„ . T-C /• UP game Tony’s Bar. Crazy Otto has been busy
Planning his financial strategy.

hnx^l^ai^ C1OW(1 turned out last week to watch our successful
v. ' lng_teany Special scholarships will be given next year to
O^nny Uranzino, Dave Carbonetti, Craig McMullen, and Crazy

Does anyone know where our sisters are having their pledge
oi ma ? No, not at Haven Brothers. Al a final note, I hope every­

one likes their blankets. AMF

, 22, 1968

|^SDELIGHTS (Continued froni !>agc 4)

! AI,pHA By Larry
]uck to TE and KDK this weekend at their Mr *

Go°dt Dave Hanson did a great job at last nights -B?ant

^TovVa™1 behi"<i w»»

i ’ , week the infamous X’ers defeated TEP in nnr
X basketball season. Even without the help of our°vtsHy

oftn A OX should be a dangerous threat to nil vaisity
PS’c°loura’ Dave HanSOn’ and Hondo are doins a°greatdeiob
’ftm Smile as coach and Vinny Bessette as sparkplug
t10or pledge formal will be held at the Swansea Country Club
April 6. Recovery day will be on April 7. If any brother needs
date, see Alex.

’ Tbe latest Gallup Poll figures show that Bruce Warren is wanted
w the top ten corporations. It will take three weeks for Murphy

grow 200 chins. Benny will lose his position as chairman of the
%le committee. Sherry does fall within the 90% bracket. Squash
,«d Smile will not run again for the position of BMOC because
.< “b&M.”

ffatch for John Drought and his DRY sense of humor.

E ^©t® <4!©si Q GlhiaC bwamoss stesGwf's

There’s certain campus talk that
claims individuality is dead in the busi­
ness world. That big business is a big
brother destroying initiative.

But freedom of thought and action,
when backed with reason and convic­
tion’s courage, will keep and nurture
individuality’ whatever the scene: in
the arts, the sciences, and in business.

Scoffers to the contrary, the red cor­
puscles of individuality pay off. No
mistake.

Encouraging individuality rather
than suppressing it is policy in a busi­
ness like Western Electric—where we
make and provide things Bell telephone
companies need. Because communica­
tions are changing fast, these needs are
great and diverse.

Being involved with a system that
helps keep people in touch, that allows
doctors to send cardiograms across
country for quick analysis, that helps
transmit news instantly, is demanding.
Demanding of individuals.

If your ambition is strong and your
abilities commensurate, you’ll never be
truly happy with the status quo. You’ll
seek ways to change it and—wonderful
feeling!—some of them will work.

Could be at Western Electric.

Western Electric
X^/ MANUFACTURING & SUPPLY UNIT OF THE BELL SYSTEM
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Teacher Ed
Students Attend
N. Y. Conference

A delegation of twenty-nine
Bryant students from the teach­
er Education division is pres­
ently attending the Eastern
States Association for Teacher
Education seminar, being held
this weekend at the Hotel New
Yorker. James Holl of Teacher
Ed is the official delegate.

Dr. Mercier, Dr. Phillips, and
Mr. Ferguson are accompanying
the students to this conference,
the theme of which is “Educa­
tion Enigma — Challenges
Teacher’s Faith.”

SOCCER
SIGN UP
MEETING

MARCH 27, 3:00 P.M.

ASSEMBLY ROOM

ACTIVITIES

BUILDING

AH Men Interested

Please Attend!

Flunked Out,
Didn’t Use Book

AKRON, Ohio (AP) — Akron
University students found this
note outside the student mail
room:

Economics major flunking
out:

Forced to sell — Principles of
Accounting, $1 never used; The
Market System, $1 never used
and Computers, the Machines
We Think with, never used.

Underneath was scribbled, as
an afterthought . . . “Gee, I
wonder why I flunked out?”

Bryant Cinema

At The Auditorium

Feature

Attraction

WED., MARCH 27

“The

Subterraneans”
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lege.

a strong

COLLEGE

MARCH 

MARCH 26

MARCH
MARCH

27
28

2
2
3
3
3

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.

FP
10
11

6
3
3
4

2
2
1
1
1

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.

10.

4.
5.
6.
7.
8.

Barber House ...
Kennel Club 
100 Charlesfield
Wazubis 
Scott House

Won
3
3
2
2
1
1
0
0
0

FG
17
15
14
9
9
8

A. D. Llttlo
R. I. Hospital Trust
Aetna Casualty

Won
2
2
2
2
1
0
0
0

Lost
0
0
0
1
1
2
2
3
3

Average
15.0
14.5
13.0
12.8
11.8
11.3
11.3
10.8
10.0
10.0

*ill

Retail Management Trainee
Program

Accounting

Bank Management Trainees
Jr. Executive Trainees
Merchandising
Marketing
Prod. Management
Secretaries
Secretaries
Secretaries

(Hartford)

145
135
11.3
10.5
10.6
10.0

Friendly Ice Cream

U.S. Department of Agriculture
(Office of Inspector General)

City Trust of Bridgeport
Grace Holmes

BASEBALL
practice

MON., 3:00 P.M,
See Activities
Director for

Location

Smedes, V. (K.T.)
Springer, S. (K.T.)
Palm, F. (T.E.) 
Meyer (Phi Sig) 
Charette, N. (A.O.X.j
Willis, (Phi Sig)

Stone (Gardner Hall) ...
Meeker (Barbarians) .
Wemett (Barbarians) .... 
Evers (Barber House) .
Bench er (Gardner Hall)
Bass (Weightlifters) 
Smith (Kennel Club) .
Gordon (Weightlifters)
Cutler (Wazubis) ....... ....
Travis (Kennel Club) ....

FANS — SUPPORT YOUR
SPRING TEAMS!!! For the
past few years the basketball
team has been getting great
fan support (averaging 800 per
game)—and justifiably so. Why
isn’t there any support for the
spring athletic teams? The
baseball and tennis teams both
have had good records the past
few seasons. For the record,
the tennis team has averaged
ten spectators per match. At a
baseball game, the team is lucky
to have 30 fans watching—and
half of them are neighborhood
children and relatives of the
players.

There is no excuse for this
lack of student support. Hope
High School (where the basket­
ball games are played) is one-
half mile from the campus. The
baseball field is three blocks
away and the tennis courts are
right on campus. On a sunny
spring afternoon everybody who
does not have a job does not go
back to his dorm room or home
and study. What does he do?
That is a question only the in­
dividual student himself can
answer. COME ON, FELLOW
STUDENTS—SUPPORT THE
“SPRING” INDIANS.

The Bryant athletic field is
located just three blocks away
on Gano Street—two blocks 
north of Preston Street (the
continuation of Young Orchard
Avenue on the east side of
Governor Street). Although our
field is not the best one in the
area, it serves the purpose of
giving the Bryant Baseball
team a home field. The Bryant
tennis courts are located at the 
corner of Benevolent and Hope
Streets and on Young Orchard
Avenue between Salisbury and
Stowell Halls.

Give Coaches Camper, Robin­
son, Smedes and their teams the
support they deserve by attend­
ing baseball games and tennis
matches this season.

Lost •
0
0
0
1
1
1
3
8

Friday, March 22 ,

SCORING LEADERS
(Minimum of Three G

Games
4
4
4
4
4
4
3
4
4
3

shape on the road to physical
fitness. So, guys, here is your
chance. Summer is on the way
and a body in good physical
condition is a great asset. Those
interested can contact

John Middlebrooks
Gardner Hall Room 121
Irv Rosenbaum
Charles Field St. Room 230

With the advent of spring,
the thoughts of many young
men turn toward the summer.
Thoughts of beaches, girls, and
swinging summer parties are
uppermost in the minds of
almost every male of college
age. However, the great
majority of today’s young males
are weight conscious and many
are more than a bit worried
about what kind of shape
their bodies are in. Those
golden, tan, slim, muscular
bodies of last summer have
faded during the long, cold win­
ter into unwanted rounds of fat
and unused muscle. Well, take
heart. Your chance to get back
into shape for the summer has
arrived. How? The Bryant
College Weight Club is starting
a physical fitness course. The
course is to run for three weeks
and its aim is to start all those
who are overweight and out of

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
9.

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.

BATTERS’ BOX
By Buddy Meyer,

Varsity Baseball Manager

BRYANT
1968 — Tennis Schedule

Total
44
41
34.
21
21
20

FRATERNITY STANDINGS
Kappa Tau ___
Chi Gam
A.O.X  ' r-----------------------
BIB ...... ........................ ................. ~.. .
Beta ____ZZ ...... ... ...
T.E  _________
Phi Sig--- -- --------------
TEP ... . .... ... —--- -------------
ao zzz"---------------

How to Get in Shape For
The Summer

FRATERNITY SCORING (Minimum of Two Games)
(As of March 15)

Games
.. 3
.. 3
- 3
„ 2
. 2
. 2

GIRLS BASKETBALL STANDINGS,
SIB 
Allen Hall .. ---- ---------------
SIX 
APR ... ----- ------------
Phi U .....Z 
kdk__ LZ------------ ----------
Theta .... *"’* ” *""" "
Stowell . ‘ .. **"’... —---- ------------

By David Hansen
As a result of much hard

work over the cold winter
months, the Athletic Depait-
ment at Bryant College has
come up with a very challenging
schedule for the 1968 Varsity
Tennis Team.

Much of the credit for draw­
ing up and presenting such a
formidable schedule goes to a
relatively new member of Bry­
ant’s Athletic Staff, Moe Claire.
Since coming to Bryant at the
beginning of the current year,
Mr. Claire has done an out­
standing job working with the
athletes, and coaches at the Col-

L . Largely through his
efforts, Bryant has been success­
ful in getting better schools
added to its Spring Sports
Schedule, teams such as Provi­
dence College, Rhode Island Col­
lege, and Quinipiac, with stipu­
lations to play bigger and even
better schools next year.

A team takes pride in the
schedule, that it plays; so it is
good to see that someone has
and improve the caliber of com­
petition which Bryant’s teams
will be facing in the future.
Who knows? Maybe one of
these days you will see P.C. on
the basketball schedule? ? ? ? ?

Placement Schedule
25

SiTSduk^l 968 - Beller Than Ever!!!
Getting back to the

scene, this year’s teaTn
again be coached by
Robinson. Mr. Robinson ?
to have to build his team
depth this year, as last
Number One singles J^8
finally taken the initiative
Andy Sundberg, has been i^
to graduation. Coach °8t
will probably rely most he'??
on his returning ]ett
Danny Coscina, David
Edward Shapanka, Allensmith, Ed Sickman, 2 9<
comers Tom Bass, and
Graddock in building -
team.

or:

THE ARCHWAY

April
10 Sacred Heart University Away 1:00 P,l[
12-13 S.N.E.C. Tournament (So. Dartmouth) Away
17 Rhode Island College Home 2:30 P.y
19 University of Maine Home 2:30 P,J[.
20 S.M.T.I. Away 1:00 P.M.
23 Barrington College Home 3:00 P.M.
25 Providence College Home 3:00 P.M.
27 Bridgewater State College Away 2:00 P.M..
28 Quinipiac Away 1:00 P.M.
30 S.M.T.I. Home 3:00 P.JI.

May
2 Nichols College Away 1:30 P.M.
6 Bridgewater State College Home 2:00 P.M.

11 Barrington College Away 2:00 P.M.
17 N.A.I.A. Spring Tournament at S.M.T.I.

BASKETBALL STANDING
INDEPENDENT STANDINGS

(As of March 15)
Won

1. Gardner Hall ...-...... ...................... ......... 4
Lost

0
2. Bryant Weightlifters ___ __________ 3 1
3. Barbarians___ __ _ __ __ ______ __ _ 2 2

FG FP Total
26 8 60
25 8 58
22 8 52
18 15 51
19 9 47
19 7 45
17 0 34
11 21 43
14 12 40
11 8 30

“Tri-State College Bowling Conference”
MEN’S DIVISION STANDINGS — 3/10/68

Western New England 11 1 .917
Boston University_______ _________ 7 1 .875
Trinity___________________________ 10 2 .834
Bryant_______ ___ _______________ 9 3 .750
Central Conn. #1 ________________ 2 6 .250
Central Conn. #2 ................................. . 3 9 .250
Lowell Tech #2 _________ ___ _____ 1 11 .083
Lowell Tech #1 ___________ „___. 1 11 .083

Staff Photos by Jim Doura


